[bookmark: _GoBack]A message about Motor Vehicles from the 
FALL RIVER/OGLALA LAKOTA COUNTY TREASURER: 

Because we can’t predict what the next few months will bring, and can’t guarantee our ability to process you MOTOR VEHICLE transactions at will, I urge you take care of any MV business ASAP.  Please do not wait until the last minute, or assume the State of South Dakota or Law Enforcement will make exceptions to existing deadlines, penalties or fines.  

TITLE TRANSFERS:
At this time, there are no online options for completing the transfer o title on your new (or “new to you”) motor vehicles.  You are allowed 45 days from the date of sale to get this taken care of in the Treasurer’s Office of the county that you reside in.  After that time, late fees and penalties are assessed by the State of South Dakota

RENEWING YOUR PLATES/DECALS:
You are able to renew your tags 3 months in advance of your expiration date.  For example:  at this time, we are able to renew: March, April and May renewals 
(last name F-G-J-H-I-O)

You may renew your tags online (with some exceptions).  This option must be completed early.  Due to the necessity of mailing your decals to you, no last minute renewals are allowed.  

You may also renew your tags (with some exceptions) at SST (Self service terminals) located throughout the state. 

For more information regarding Online and SST renewals, please visit: http://dor.sd.gov/individuals/motor-vehicle/

Please don’t hesitate to call our office at (605) 745-5145 with your questions and concerns.  We will help you figure it out.

